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Editorõs Notes 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE    
http://www.pwhbc.com 

Presidents Message  
Welcome to the December issue of the Portland 
Winterhawks Booster Club newsletter.  The end of 
November and all of December has been very busy for 
your club.   
 
Throughout this edition you will see that it is not all 
hockey games that we are involved in this season.  
December has also been extremely busy for the players 
in addition to the away and few home games. I have 
included lots of photos thanks to Graham Kendrick, 
Public Relations and Media Representative for the 
hockey club. Of special interest is the Booster Clubs First 
Annual ñShop With A Hawkò program and the 
Winterhawks Annual Childrenôs and Vets Hospital visits. 
 
The Ornament Auction also went off without a hitch with 
some unique designs by our own hockey players and 
coaching staff.  The proceeds will aide your club in 
promoting charitable opportunities in our community this 
season. 
 
We have a special visit from Dean ñScooterò Vrooman, 
Craig West, Vice President of Sales and Broadcasting for 
the Tri-City Americans, and we catch-up with Kurtis 
Mucha in this edition. 
 
Shortly we will be offering a signed jersey from Taylor 
Leier, the Team Captain where we will offer a maximum 
of 500 tickets for $5.00 each.  This is a prized jersey so 
stop by the booster club and get some tickets. 
 
Donôt forget the away game viewing parties which are 
listed on page 2 of this newsletter. 
 
I am always interested in feedback regarding the 
newsletter so please contact me at the booster club table 
or by email at HawkeyTalk@gmail.com.  Thank you! 

Continued on Page 4 

    Booster Club  
A 501 (c)(3) Charitable Organization 

HAWKEY TALK  -  DECEMBER 2013  

MERRY CHRISTMAS and HAPPY NEW YEAR  

As we get ready to enter and exit the holiday season, I 
wanted to thank everyone for their support of the First 
Annual ñShop With A Hawkò event. The event was 
incredibly successful for the Sunshine Division, the 
Winterhawks players and the Booster Club. 
 
The Booster Club completely funded this event and we 
had great support from the Portland Winterhawks - 
bringing the players and coaching staff to the Hollywood 
Fred Meyer on the day prior to Thanksgiving. We will 
continue to have the ñShop With A Hawkò donation boxes 
at the Booster Club table and other events throughout the 
season and encourage everyone to give what you can for 
next year. 
 
We have also partnered with the Winterhawks to be able 
to offer discount tickets for a couple of games this season 
and they will also help benefit the ñShop With A Hawkò 
program next year.  Go to www.pwhbc.com and click on 
the Discount Ticket link. The games you can choose from 
now are January 4 and February 1. Tickets normally 
$24.75 in the 200 level will be just $15 and $5 from that 
price will go to the Booster Club. Make sure that when 
you go to the checkout you enter the word ñBOOSTERò in 
the promo code section to get your discount and help out 
the Booster Club. Tickets make a great present for any 
occasion, so get them for yourself, for friends, or anyone! 
 
January is coming up, and we have the ñKeeping 
Portland Warmò event on January 4. Bring your new or 
gently used clothing, blankets, shoes and other donations 
to keep the homeless more comfortable during the winter 
season. When you do, you'll get an entry form to fill out 
and deposit at the Booster Club table to have the chance 
to present the 3-STARS after the game. The donations 
benefit the Union Gospel Mission of Portland. 
 
The Booster Club Christmas Ornament Auction ended 
with great success again this season. With one of a kind 
ornaments decorated by Winterhawks players and staff,  
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~FAN BUS TRIPS ~  

 
 

Royal Victorian  
Friday, January 10, 2014 to  
Sunday, January 12, 2014 

 
 

Seattle Thunderbirds 
Saturday, March 1, 2014 

 
COME JOIN US AND SUPPORT OUR BOYS 

 

Booster Club Events  
(PLEASE CALENDAR THESE DATES) 

Friday, January 3rd ï Nicoliôs Viewing Party at 7 pm (@ 
Tri-City) 

Saturday, January 4 - ñKeep Portland Warmò Bring New 
and Used Blankets and Socks. Benefiting the homeless 

and needy of our communities 
Wednesday, January 15th ï Les Schwab Player Appear-
ance (4-6 pm) @ NW 19th, 1210 NW 19th Avenue, Port-
land 
Wednesday, January 22nd ï Bowling at Nicoliôs (6-8 pm) 
Sunday, January 26th ï Nicoliôs Viewing Party at 4 pm 
(@ Everett)  

Dates, Times, Players and Venues Subject to Change, 
please check at the Booster Club Table for updates! 

Booster Club General Membership Meetings  
2013-14 Hockey Season 

 
 
Saturday, October 12  -  MC - Courtside Club - 5 pm 
Saturday, November 9 - MC - Courtside Club - 5 pm 
Saturday, December 14 - VMC - US Plywood - 5 pm  
Saturday, January 4 - VMC - US Plywood - 5 pm 
Saturday, February 8 - VMC - US Plywood - 5 pm  
(Nominations Meeting) 
Saturday, March 15 - VMC - US Plywood - 5 pm  
(Elections Meeting) 
 
 

ALL TIMES AND VENUES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE  

HAWKEY TALK NEWSLETTER  
 

John Fisher, Editor 
Caroline Thurston, Co-Editor 

 
2013 - 14 Board of Directors  

 

President  -  Stuart Kemp 
Vice President  -  Holly Thorpe 
Corporate Secretary  -  John Fisher 
Treasurer  -  MaryEllen Brown 
Corresponding Secretary  -  Cathy Kemp 
Sgt at Arms  -  Ron Spencer 
Council Member  -  Jim Majorowicz 
Council Member  -  Gina Acosta 
Council Member  -  Megan Waletich 
Council Member  -  Richard Thomas 
Council Member  -  Elke Thomas 
Council Member  -  Pat Thorpe 

2012-13  
DONALD D. ICKES 

MOST POPULAR PLAYER OF THE YEAR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 

 

#25  -  TAYLOR PETERS  

CONTACT INFORMATION 
  

Portland Winterhawks Booster Club (PWHBC) 
Post Office Box 6768 

Portland, Oregon 97228-6768 
 

 Website:  www.pwhbc.com 
Email:  ñpwhbc@comcast.netò  

Twitter.com  -  ñPWHBCò  
Facebook.com:  -  ñPortland Winterhawks Booster Clubò and at 

ñPortlandWinterhawks BoosterClubò 
 

At All Home Games Staff Are Available at the Booster Club Table  
 
 

HAWKEY TALK NEWSLETTER  
 

Email:  PNWHockey@gmail.com 
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Editors Note:  This month we have a special 
guest to Vroomanôs Voice, Toddôs Father, Dean  
ñScooterò Vrooman. Scooter spoke recently at 
one of our Membership Meetings é so letôs 
catch up and see what Scooter is up to these 
days é 
 

Hello Portland Winterhawks Booster 

Club, 

 

Since returning to the Winterhawks organization in March, 

2012, the most common question I get from fans is, "What are 

you doing now and are you going to get back into doing more 

broadcasting?" 

 

First, I want to give you a little background for those of you in the Booster Club that 

may not know me.  I was the play by play broadcaster and worked in sponsorship sales 

for the team from 1982-2007 when I left the Hawks to try my hand in the banking 

business.  Andy Kemper, who had been my color analyst for two seasons prior to my 

departure, took over the play by play duties. My son, Todd, joined  Andy as his color 

analyst in 2009-10.  Andy and Todd switched roles in 2011-12 and Todd became a full 

time Winterhawks employee in part to take on an expanded role in the WAHA 

(Winterhawks Amateur Hockey Association) 501(c)(3) "Get Kids Skating" program. 

 

That leads me to one of the projects that I am now involved in.  Todd and I often work 

together on "Get Kids Skating".  It is a tremendous program that impacts thousands of 

kids with the fundamental mission of getting kids "off the couch".  We go into schools 

and many youth organizations over the course of the year and introduce kids to the 

basics of hockey.   The program involves floor hockey and getting kids on the ice, often 

for the first time in their lives, at the Winterhawks Skating Center.   It is really satisfying 

to see the kids have so much fun, and it is amazing to see how younger kids, 

especially, pick up skating so quickly.   Sometimes these kids get interested in either 

hockey or figure skating and sign up for clinics and lessons.   WAHA can help cover ice 

time and coaching costs for financially challenged kids too.  

 

My main area of responsibility is working with Team President Doug Piper and V.P. of 
Corporate Partnerships Rich Franklin, securing Winterhawks sponsors.   In the past, 
when I was the "Voice of the Winterhawks", it was challenging to divide my time 
between traveling with the team broadcasting the games and the responsibilities of 
sponsorship sales and service.  So, now, I am very happy to be able to focus on  

Continued on Page 4 

By Todd Vrooman, Radio Announcer and Broadcast Communications  

Manager for the Hawks.  Catch him with Andy Kemper bringing you the best 

of Portland Winterhawks hockey on the radioé 
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It seems strange, at times, after so many years of 

watching games from the play by play broadcast chair.  

For example, I am writing this the day after the "Teddy 

Bear Toss" game.  As you know, the Coliseum was 

completely sold out and I don't have a seat at the press 

table in the VMC, So, I needed a ticket to watch the 

game just like all of you and I took advantage of the 

opportunity to watch the game in Section 62 with my wife 

of 30 years, Jan.  It was a special experience to "just be 

one of the fans" and be right in the middle of the raucous 

cheers when Keoni Texeira scored the "Teddy Bear 

Goal" and the Hawks came from a 2-0 deficit to beat 

Seattle 5-3.   

 

I am so blessed to be back and to be a part of a great 

staff that shows potential corporate partners and new 

fans what a blast it is to watch the Winterhawks in person 

and be part of our team.         

 

 

Dean "Scooter" Vrooman 

Director of Corporate Partnerships 

Portland Winterhawks Hockey Club 

 

 

 

Continued Next Column 

PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE (continued from Page 1) 

 

fans were able to bid on these collectible treasures and 
take them home in time for the Christmas holiday. 
 
The Booster Club's latest meeting had the legendary Ken 
Hodge appear as a guest speaker. For over 30 minutes, 
Mr. Hodge took fans back to the days when the team first 
arrived and through the first 25 years of the team. The 
stories were great and the  crowd at the meeting learned 
some great insight into how  our team came to be. It's a 
great reminder to become a Booster Club member and 
join us for the monthly meetings which often have some 
unique and interesting speakers and great information.  
 
As we enter the second half of the season, we are just 
under 600 members and we thank you for being a part of 
the club. During the second half of the season, we will 
have some great events, raffles, and more for you to get 
involved with. 
 
Have a fun and safe holiday season and thank you for 
being a part of the Portland Winterhawks Booster Club. 

Stuart Kemp 
President 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VROOMANôS VOICE (continued from Page 3) 

 

the sponsorship element and leave the broadcasting to 

the great team of Todd and Andy.   I still follow the team 

and try to stay up on the league so I can "come off the 

bench" whenever Todd and Andy need me.  I did once 

while I was still in banking when Todd called me one day 

with strep throat and invited me to go to Everett and help 

him with a broadcast.  I also help out with some pre-game 

and post-game analysis during home playoff games.    

 

During regular season home games, I spend a lot of time 

with current sponsors and potential sponsors.   If I don't 

have any sponsorship duties during a given home game, 

I usually listen to Todd and Andy's broadcast while I 

watch the game and take notes.  I want to be as prepared 

as possible for helping out in case they need me and 

learn as much as I can about potential playoff opponents 

for my role on post-season broadcasts.  

 

2013-14  
PLAYER OF THE MONTH 

FOR NOVEMBER 
(Second Month in a Row)  

 
#27 - OLIVER BJORKSTRAND  
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Note:  The Photo Flash is not on the actual buttons. 

PICK UP 8X10 PHOTOS OF SPECIFIC WINTERHAWK PLAYERS  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
LIMITED OFFER 

 
 
You can own an 8x10 photograph 
of your favorite players for $15.00 
each é while supplies last. 
   
Stop by the Portland Winterhawks 
Booster Club table, Entrance A-11 
(Moda Center (MC)) or BB 
(Veterans Memorial Coliseum 
(VMC)), and pick one or more up!  
 
You will be glad you did!  We also 
have 4x6 action photos of most all 
the players too! 
 
 

LIMITED OFFER 

NEW PHOTO BUTTONS 
Just a Sampling of New Photo Buttons  

$3.00 Each 




